ALLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD IN BOSCOMBE SOCIAL CLUB ON TUESDAY JANUARY 15TH 2008 AT 1930 HOURS.

Present;  Mr Roger Paye - acting Chairman; Mrs Glynis Barnes, Mr Rob Kitson. Mr Michael Hewitt, District Councillor. Mr Bill Wasling, Mr & Mrs Hill and Mrs Goodenough.

Apologies. Mrs Susan Borrett, Mr Michael Miles and Mr Kevin Wren County & District Councillor .

It was not until 8  o'clock that we had a quorum and the meeting could start.

Parishioners Matters of Concern.

Mrs Goodenough. Bishop's Reach. Two concerns. A) Development. Work had stopped. Mr Morley, enforcement, SDC, had visited the site - the resident starting the building said the land was his, given to him by the developer in lieu of a garage. The resident had now to apply for Change of Use and permission for the wall he had started. When the PC had notice of these we would pursue the question of who owned the land and the route of the footpath which would be diverted if the work proceeded.

B)The promised pathway round 'Rapunzel's Tower' had never been completed.

Clerk; enquire of SDC planning.

Mr Wasling. Strainer wires on the playground fence broken again and risk of finger entrapment on the gate. PC should be cautious about replacing safety surfaces with rubber tiles, they were short lived. Clerk; ask M Germany to renew broken wire later in Spring and check latest Rospa Report re entrapment.

1. Minutes PC Meeting held on November 20th 2007. P. GB. S. RK. Approved.

2. District Councillor's Report. MH arrived later. Plans for the new Unitary Authority were awaited. Probably it would start in April 2009 with Elections a month later. There were plans for various supermarkets in Amesbury.

3. Accounts. The January Accounts (in the new format) were approved. See last page.

In view of possible new expenditure with coming of the Unitary Authority and concerns about the burial ground wall agreed to raise the Precept by £lk to £7,600 from £6,600 in 06/07. Proposed GB. S. RK. Agreed.

4. Allington Track; Solstice Park 'Whitley Lane' . RK had raised the matter in Salisbury Journal. (He would get a copy for the clerk.) We had had 4 replies, all supportive, to our request in the Bourne Valley News, for reactions from parishioners. Mr Alan Hill had written again. Agreed; RP would attend NACs, whenever planning applications for new premises on Solstice Park came up and press for a Planning Condition to be a cycleway along 'Whitley Lane'. A cycleway was better than nothing, and in the fullness of time might be upgraded to a roadway. Clerk; write to all the Bourne Valley parishes, dstl and Tetricus, outlining what we had done so far, and seeking their written support which would strengthen RPs case. Mr Alan Hill would be invited to speak to the parish council, at a time to be decided, for ten minutes, on this  matter.

5. Playpark Matters. RK. Immediately authorised to place the order for the activity centre from Playdale (Little Hamlets/Giggleswick) to be ready for the early summer. It would cost, exclusive of VAT, approximately £7,500. We had the £5,000 grant and could make up the difference from our R2 money £10,000 of which had to be spent before Apri1 2009. When installed, a photo opportunity and publicity would be organised.

The litter bin, required anchoring properly again. Clerk.

Parishioners Concerns. See strainer wires and entrapment of fingers.

6. Planning. Mrs Goodenough. S2007/2186 Conservatory 2 Bishops Reach. (This application either had never come to the PC or been mislaid. We had no Minute.) The application contravened the guidance approved in application S2004/4424 Bishops Reach re 'no further windows'. Mr & Mrs Goodenough had drawn SDCs attention to this matter. Clerk; investigate S2007/2186 and S2004/4424 and discover latest position.

7. Noticeboards. RP would tidy up the Bourne View board, Mr Wasling the Playpark one. We would not replace the glass.

8. Boscombe Cemetery. Mr Burroughs, written to asking for a quote for repairing it, had declined to even make suggestions as to what might be done. He contended it was 3 inches off the vertical at the top and there were 5 new cracks. Clerk inspected it 20th December when fresh concern was voiced but to his unqualified eye it looked sound, though there were cracks and it was not vertical. Highways and SDC, warned at that time, expressed no interest. RP would ask the local builder working for Mr Noon, for an opinion.

9. Vacancies. There remained two vacancies on the parish council. Clerk; write strongly to Bourne Valley News and website, mention difficulties today, and future problems if RP resigned. Furthermore, the new Unitary Authority would probably make new and greater demands on the PC so a full council would be essential before then.

10. Clerk. Mr Ridout gave notice that he would be 70 in August and wished to quit his post by then, or before, whatever was most convenient for the PC. Advertise in Bourne Valley News.

11. Manor Farm. RSPB. RK. Contrary to their promises when they spoke to the PC in 2007, the RSPB were now talking about 10,000 annual vehicle movements to Manor Farm as their facilities opened up to 'twitchers'. This would be watched.

12. Bourne View. Junction with A338. RP. Sight lines blocked by vegetation and power cables also threatened. He had asked Electricity Board to clear cables, parish lengthsman had done what he could; RP authorised to ask Mr Bowden to do the rest.

13. A338 Items circulated by Robert Key MP. Summary of the decisions of the September meeting with Highways. Also a correspondence he had with Mr Batten, Environment, WCC about the A338. Proposed by RP that the PC write to Mr B. and flag up again the need for a 30mph limit and zebra crossings at North End and Bourne View. Also in the circulations was Mr Ks email address LOVERINGL@parliament.uk for a report on a debate in Parliament on this issue.

14. Holocaust Service, Salisbury Cathedral. Sunday 27th Jan. Invitation to Chair and Clerk.

15. Community Spaces Grant Scheme. Details in Circulations. Grants of up to œ450k available. Clerk; get application form. www.community-spaces.org.uk.

16. Public Safety. Meeting Tuesday 5th February 2008. City Hall. Salisbury.  7.00pm.

To infonn the public on what is being done to improve public safety in Wiltshire.

 17. Parish & Town Council Liaison Meeting. Rescheduled. Now l0th March 2008 City Hall 6.30pm.

18. Wiltshire Fire & Rescue Service Consultation for Annual Plan 2008/2009.

19. Bourne Valley Good Neighbour Link Scheme. Invitation to Bring & Buy Porton Memorial Hall, Saturday 8th March. 10.30am to 12.00.

Tom Ridout

Parish Clerk
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